Statement of Kenya 
on the review of Lesotho

at the

21st Session of the UPR Working Group

held on

Wednesday, 21st January 2015

2.30pm

Room XX

Palais des Nations

Geneva

Mr. /Ms. President,

Kenya acknowledges the presence of the distinguished delegation of Lesotho   at this 2nd cycle of the UPR; we extend a warm welcome to them. We have listened carefully to the highlights of the national report which include some achievements as well as the challenges.
We have taken note of the serious challenges encountered in addressing gender inequality, and trafficking of persons including women and girls. We welcome efforts to domesticate core human rights instruments including the Convention on the Rights of the Child, and the African Carter on the Rights and Welfare of the Child.  We acknowledge the partnerships established by the Government, with civil society and other partners, to help achieve their intended goals.  The present report also underlines the commitment of the Government in enhancing its cooperation with the UN human rights reporting mechanisms.

We would encourage the Government to continue enhancing measures aimed at addressing the continuing prevalence of trafficking in persons, particularly women and girls.
While taking note of the adoption of a national human rights policy and action plan, Kenya recommends that Lesotho takes all necessary measures to ensure its effective implementation. 
Kenya also recommends that Lesotho takes steps to establish an independent national human rights institution in line with the Paris Principles, and to provide it with adequate resources and political support.
I thank you.

